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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247  
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Walter Munoz 650-0483 
 waltmunoz@gmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709   

 oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 979-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-3124(H) 287-7404 

 drsafe88@gmail.com 

3Year Trustee Virgil Smith PGK* 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 
 

Gilbert V. Montoya      Alice Golson - Ken Peterson PGK’s Sister 

Bob Del Villar – Dan del Villar’s Brother      Michael – Mary Jo Velasco’s Brother      

Theresa Maria Perez – José Perez’ Daughter      Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife 
 

Al Castellano (cancer) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

Jim & Betty Chavez (very ill)     Carlos Chavez PGK      

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Kimber Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, 

Keith & Linda Alber, Jim Mangrum, Mary Nelson (cancer) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Betty Mergl (at St. Joseph’s hospital in serious condition) 

Stella Ramirez (brain tumor) – Robert Escobar’s Friend 

Patrocenia Oftana (foot problems) Robert Oftana’s Mother 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter       Gilbert Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son 

      Guillermina Preciado (ill) – Jorge Rodriguez’ Friend 

John (recovering from surgery) Ray Richmond’s Grandson      Ray Richmond’s Granddaughter 

Jessica Chan (knee surgery) – Rick Tkach’s Friend 

Raul Ortizz (fell in shower injured his hip) – José Perez’ Friend      

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We said our goodbye to Fr. Patrick after serving us for 12 years, Fr. Rudy for 2 years and Fr. 

Aaron for 9 months. We all wish them the best on their new assignments. Fr. Patrick and Fr. Rudy 

both assigned to the Holy Family Cathedral in Orange and Fr. Aaron is assigned at Cal State 

Fullerton as their Chaplain. We now welcome our new Priest Fr. Binh Nguyen and Fr. William 

Goldin. Welcome both of them if you haven’t meet them. We are still waiting for the arrival of Fr. 

Ian Bustonera from the Philippines, we are expecting him in August. 

 

 Thank you to those that attended our Corporate Communion. By us seating together, we 

stand out as a group. What a way to show the community of our presence the Knight of Columbus 

and a united organization that support our Parish. 

  

 For us to achieve Star Council this Fraternal Year, we have to welcome 14 new members. 

Everyone should be on the lookout for potential members. I also encourage Brother Knights that 

have not been active to join us in our business, find out what is going on with your Council. Talk to 

me if you have any concerns on improving and make our meeting have more interest and attendance. 

 

 Please pray for me, that the Holy Spirit will guide me to serve you and our Council for the 

good of His Holy Church. 

  

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 

There Will Be A Heavenly Reunion 
 

 We have a great promise in Revelation 21, God says there will be no more death, nor sorrow 

nor crying. If you have lost a loved one it’s a beautiful chapter to read. He says there will be a 

heavenly reunion with those that have gone on before us and that we will forever be with Christ 

because He has prepared a place for us. We will actually see Christ face to face in our new heavenly 

home. 

  

 Revelation 21: 1-7 And I saw a new heaven and a new earth, for the first heaven and the 

first earth had passed away. Also there was so more sea. Then I, John saw the holy city, New 

Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from God, prepared as a bride adorned for her husband. And 

I heard a loud voice from heaven saying, “Behold, the tabernacle of God is with men, and He will 

dwell with them and they shall be His people, and God Himself will be with them and be their God, 

and God will wipe away every tear from their eyes, there shall be no more death, nor sorrow, nor 

crying; and there shall be no more pain, for the former things have passed away.” Then He who sat 

on the throne said, “Behold I make all things new.” And He said to me “Write, for these words are 

true and faithful.” And He said to me, “It is done! I am the Alpha and the Omega, the Beginning and 

the End. I will give of the fountain of the water of life freely to him who thirst. He who overcomes 

shall inherit all things, and he shall be My son.” 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July Meeting 

                         $10.00 

                 Martin Rodriguez 

  

            August Meeting = $20.00 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights,  
 

 Time flies! Time seems to be never enough, we are always asking for more. When we try to 

recruit or welcome a new council member, we often come up against this common excuse: I'm too 

busy, but think about it. Who is not busy?  Our council rarely ask for money, however we are always 

asking for your physical help.  The Knights of Columbus is the largest fraternal Catholic 

organization for men.  We help and serve the church, communities, council family, youth, vocations, 

and more.  As members of the Knights of Columbus, we should be proud we can offer help through 

those programs.  We have many committees and activities where you can volunteer, just ask myself 

or Rolly. For a listing of all committees look in the back of our monthly bulletin. 
  
 Some of the near term events that we will need your help are: Church Picnic, Pancake 

Breakfast, Blood Drive, Knights of Columbus Family Picnic, and Oktoberfest. 
 

God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Night 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jorge Rodriguez     Dante Garcia     Louis Bloch     Jerome Costa     George Kubeck     Frank Faecke 

Donald Gargiulo PGK     Robert Marsh     Donald Chavez     Aaron Saliba     Robert Oftana     Lloyd Ferry 

José Perez     Robert Escobar     George Del Hierro     William Serb III PGK     Irvin Cuevas     John Oliver 

Dan del Villar     Wayne Diulio     Henry Negrete     Mike Mercer     James Darensbourg     David Hallum 

Leonardo Fernandez     Richard Tkach     Loreto Aldama     Ray Richmond     Robert F. McBirney 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 First, I want to congratulate Dennis Montoya, our Council’s newest Honorary Life 

Member, who qualified for this honor by being at least 70 years old and having 25 years of 

continuous service to the Knights of Columbus. Next, I want to congratulate James Darensbourg, 

who this year achieved 50 years of continuous service to the Knights of Columbus. 

 

 I also want to report that the Supreme Council, the California State Council, and the Orange 

Diocese Chapter all assess per capita fees, based on our Council’s membership. Together, they total 

almost $20 per member.  As of July 1st, we still have 75 members who have not yet paid their 2017 

Dues.  If you are on this list, please remit your dues this month to avoid receiving a call and a Knight 

Alert. If any brother Knight is having financial difficulties in paying their dues, please 

contact me so we can assist.  
 

 Additionally, I want to give special thanks to Mike Morris, who has served our Council for 

the past 9 years as Financial Secretary, who is our Councils liaison to the Supreme Council. 

Maintaining membership records, Council finances & supplies, and numerous reports is just part of 

this job. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our August Meeting, when we approve our Budget for this 

Columbian Year, and also discuss upcoming activities. 

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

Robert McBirney 8/1 Donald Durensky 8/2 Jesus Torres 8/2 

Rolando Arenz GK 8/8 Donald Chavez 8/11 Karl De Los Reyes 8/11 

Inan Herrmann 8/13 Ronald Lona 8/14 Kevin Kluver 8/15 

Loreto Aldama 8/16 George Evens 8/17 Ralph Liberto 8/17 

Israel Rivera 8/17 Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 David Skorupinski 8/23 

Gregory Brown 8/25 José Perez 8/26 Robert Anthony 8/28 

Valentin Anselmo Jr. 8/29  Curt Briskorn 8/29 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 

2nd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

12th ST. IRENAEUS CHURCH PICNIC – Knights (we) Cook` TBA 

13th ADORATION 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

4th “LABOR DAY” 

6th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 We are a some months into the Columbian year and we will begin to focus our efforts again 

on recruitment for the Fall.  In order to reach Star Council status, we are looking to recruit 14 new 

members.  As in years past, we expect to have a membership drive one weekend and will be asking 

all members to assist in our recruitment efforts.  In the meantime, don't forget to reach out to 

practicing Catholic men in your neighborhood, family, and workplace to join our organization. 
 

 We have some upcoming degrees of significance.  The next First Degree at Father Kass Hall 

will take place on Monday August 17th.  The next Second Degree is on September 17th at Father 

Kass also.  And finally, the Third Degree is scheduled August 12th at St. Mary's Catholic Church in 

Fullerton.  If interested in attending any of these degrees, you can reach me at (714) 650-0483 and I 

can work on scheduling you in.  

 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   Cypress Council #8599

EXPENSE INCOME

MANDATORY EXPENSES

Building Fund & Anniversary Fund 775.00

Catholic Advertising - Supreme 180.00

Columbian Charities 325.00 325.00

Council Insurance 355.00

Culture of Life 240.00 240.00

Per Capita Tax - Chapter 180.00

Per Capita Tax - State 1,775.00

Per Capita Tax - Supreme 1,200.00

Sub Total 5,030.00 565.00

COUNCIL EXPENSES

Annual Membership Dues 3,100.00

Bulletin Postage 1,150.00

Bulletin Printing 720.00

Degree Expense 100.00

Fin. Secretary Exp. Reimburse 250.00

Memorial Expense 250.00

Misc. Expense 150.00

New Member Badge 100.00

Council Supplies 400.00

Website 120.00

Sub Total 3,240.00 3,100.00

YOUTH ACTIVITIES

Poster Contest (75, 50, 25) 150.00

Essay Contest (75, 50, 25) 150.00

Sub Total 300.00 0.00

                  Columbian Yr. 2017/18 Proposed Budget



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXPENSE INCOME

CHARITIES

La Habra Life Center (Flowers) 1,000.00 1,000.00

MR Drive (Pancake Breakfast) 1,100.00 1,100.00

Pastor, Priests and Staff Christmas Gift 250.00

Presentation Sisters Fundraising 200.00

Respect for Life 200.00

Seminary Fund 1,000.00 500.00

Wheelchair Program

Sub Total 3,750.00 2,600.00

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES

Christmas Party 500.00

Clergy Night 160.00

Council Family Night 200.00

Council Picnic 200.00

Fish Fry 4,000.00 8,000.00

Raffle Ticket (Hawaii Vacation) 500.00 6,000.00

Good of the Order 500.00

Grand Knight Expense 300.00

Installation of Officers 300.00

Ladies Knight 1,500.00

Parish Fiesta Booth 150.00

PGK Gift 200.00

PGK Dinner 50.00

Retention 50.00

State Convention 2,000.00

Miscellanous 135.00

Sub Total 10,745.00 14,000.00

VEHICLE DONATION

Vehicle Donation Income 4,000.00

H.O.P.E. (501c) 1,000.00

Boy & Cub Scouts 200.00

Sub Total 1,200.00 4,000.00

TOTAL PROPOSED BUDGET 24,265.00 24,265.00



 

 

 

 

 

                                               DEAR FRIENDS 
  

 

 

 

 Dear friends are a blessing from God in this life and in the next! On Friday, July 14 I lost 

two dear friends, brother knight Gilbert Montoya and Irene Macik, both in their 90's.  

 

 Brother Gil was originally from Colorado, and I called him "cowboy", because he reminded 

me of the original cowboys, the Spanish vaqueros. Gil drove a 1/2 car, 1/2 truck, which he loved and 

which his good friend Curtiss took over and is restoring. Gil and Mary, his wife, did so much for the 

Knights and for St. Irenaeus. For years they helped bring joy by preparing for pot lucks and holiday 

celebrations. For years Gil opened and closed St. Irenaeus Church. He helped prepare for Christmas 

with the trees and our Knights of Columbus manger scene. I am sure our brother knights have many 

more stories of Gil and Mary's contributions. Brothers Carlos and Fred and I got to bring Holy 

Communion to Gil and Mary when Gil was homebound.  

 

 My wife Julie and I were blessed with bringing Holy Communion too to Irene for years. 

Brother Leo Fernandez introduced me to Irene and her husband John when he brought Communion 

to them. John, the love of Irene's life, died a few years ago. Irene lost her mother when Irene was just 

a girl and had to become mom to her siblings. John was a World War II hero who survived a bloody 

attack in France. Irene was an artist and taught art. She befriended Walter and Cordelia Knott when 

Mr. Knott stopped by to see her painting the little church at Knott's Berry Farm. Irene lived through 

the Great Depression, as did Gilbert and Mary. She became legally blind and suffered from 

congestive heart failure. Gil also suffered heart problems. Both Irene and Gil offered their suffering 

to Christ and still managed to live with joy in their hearts.  

 

 Yes, we'll miss them both, but we know in our hearts that they are both closer now to our 

Lord and united with their loved ones. Let us pray for them and for their intercession for us. May 

they rest in eternal happiness and joy! Good night, Irene. Good knight, Gil! 

 

 

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

 



 

 
     SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
           “Your Shield For Life”              

       Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal                        
 
 

                Our Guarantees Set Us Apart  
 Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something precious few other financial products 

can guarantee. As long as you pay your premiums, the policy proceeds will be there for your 

beneficiaries should something happen to you. That’s peace of mind, and that’s what we offer with 

every product in our portfolio.  
 

 We guarantee the cash value in your whole life policies will be there.  

 We guarantee the rates on your term insurance.  

 We guarantee the rate and your principal in our retirement annuities. 

   

 On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee that I will offer professional, high-quality 

service that you would expect from our organization. 
  

 Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers in North America. AM Best has rated the 

Knights of Columbus “A++, Superior” for 40 consecutive years. It’s a testament to our track record 

for excellence and security.  
 

 I would suggest that a principal reason that we were able to achieve those accolades is 

because we remain steadfastly committed to the vision of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney by 

providing life insurance by brother Knights for brother Knights. 
  

 That commitment is an essential core value of the Knights of Columbus, and our core values 

permeate all levels of our organization. We pledge to serve our brother Knights, and their families, 

according to our Golden Rule: “In all my professional relationships, I pledge myself to the following 

rule of conduct: I shall, in light of all conditions surrounding those I serve, render that service which, 

under the same circumstances, I would apply to myself.”  
 

 Let’s talk soon to discuss how our products can bring that peace of mind to you and your 

family.  

 

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


